
 

July 22, 2015 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223-1350 

Re: Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation – Proposed Tariff Filings to 

Reflect Changes in Retail Access Program 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

The enclosed tariff leaves, issued by Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation (“RG&E”) (the 

“Company”), are transmitted for filing in compliance with the requirements of the New York 

Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) and Appendix 7-H (electronic tariff filing 

system) to the Commission’s Codes, Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR Appendix 7-H). The 

proposed leaves have an effective date of November 1, 2015. 

P.S.C. No. 16 – Gas, Schedule for Gas Service 

Leaf No. 10.2, Revision 3 

Leaf No. 127.30.1, Revision 4 

Leaf No. 130.7, Revision 12 

Leaf No. 130.7.1, Revision 1 

Leaf No. 133.7, Revision 9 

Leaf No. 133.8, Revision 7 

Leaf No. 133.9, Revision 6 

Leaf No. 133.10, Revision 3 

Leaf No. 133.11, Revision 6 

Leaf No. 133.12, Revision 3 

Leaf No. 144, Revision 5 

Leaf No. 144.1, Revision 5 

Leaf No. 144.2, Revision 4 

Leaf No. 144.3, Revision 3 

Leaf No. 144.4, Revision 5 

Leaf No. 144.5, Revision 3 
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Enclosures 

July 22, 2015 

Leaf No. 147.9, Revision 6 

Leaf No. 147.10, Revision 4 

Leaf No. 147.11, Revision 3 

Leaf No. 147.12, Revision 1 

Leaf No. 147.13, Revision 2 

Leaf No. 147.14, Revision 1 

Overview  

The Company is proposing tariff changes to reflect the changes to RG&E’s portfolio of natural 

gas pipeline transportation and storage assets. The Canadian Delivery, Storage and Re-Delivery 

Service (DSR) expired March 31, 2015. RG&E has contracted for Empire Pipeline Tuscarora 

Storage and the associated Empire pipeline transportation. The new storage will be a 60-day 

service that will be released to Energy Service Companies (ESCOs) beginning November 1, 

2015 on a mandatory basis. RG&E proposes a one-time only infield storage transfer to ESCOs 

on November 1, 2015. The infield storage transfer will include commodity and demand costs 

associated with holding and filling the storage from April 2015 through October 2015. 

The proposed tariff describes the process for assignment of the transportation and storage 

capacity, and the transfer of storage gas and capacity between the Company and ESCOs. 

Publication   

The Company respectfully requests the requirement of 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law and 16 

NYCRR Section 720-8.1 regarding newspaper publication be waived. The Company directly 

notified ESCOs of the proposed changes at a Gas Marketers Operating Group meeting held on 

July 21, 2015, to discuss the proposed tariff changes with ESCOs. 

A State Administrative Procedure Act Notice is enclosed for publication in the State Register. 

Company Contact 

If there are any questions concerning this filing, please call Gina Speranza at (585) 771-4582 or 

Linda Dent at (585) 771-4701. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Lori A. Cole 

Manager - Regulatory & Tariffs 

Rates and Regulatory Economics Department 
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